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610 36th Street, Vienna, WV 26105 
304-295-9696 | 36thStreetChurch@gmail.com 
36thstreetchurchofchrist.com 
518-645-1509 (Doug’s Cell) 

MINISTER 
Doug Kashorek 

(M-Th. 8am-2pm) 

Office Hours 

 

ELDERS 
Terry Garner  

Tim Kirl 
Jim Shuman 

 

DEACONS 
Randy Craig 
John Eckhart 
John Garner 
Chuck Jones 
Jerry Lemley 
Dan Mincks 
Jim Taylor 

 

SERVICE TIMES 

Sunday  

Bible Class 9:30 AM                             

Worship 10:30 AM 

Evening 6:00 PM 

Wednesday  

Bible Class 1:00 PM 

Bible Class 7:00 PM 
 

FACEBOOK 

36th Street Church 
of Christ  

(Public Page) 
 

36th Street Church 
of Christ  

(private Group) 

Many Parts, Yet One Body                                                      by Doug Kashorek 

God prepared me to minister in a small church. As a kid, I helped my great, 
great aunt down porch steps and into my dad’s car to attend mass. I set up 
tables and chairs for church events, and even took accordion lessons in 
front of a crowd! at the VA Hospital where my dad worked 

(yes … I was that cool middle school kid!). 

 

It was the love of God’s Word, though, that really prepared me. Eager to 
read and study (yes … I was that cool high school kid!), I got my first Bible 
at age ten and would read into the night by flashlight. So, when I went to 
college to study English, my biblical literature and public speaking 

courses were my favorites. 

 

Five years later, I found ministering at a small mission church in the North-
east was like being a jack-of-all-trades in a one-room schoolhouse, but God 
had given me enough experiences that I was ready for the various challeng-
es over the next 23 years. So, it was a shock when I came to a medium-
sized church in July 2021, where there were already four elders, another 
minister, two interns, and a small handful who were actively doing all the 
work that I had been doing mostly alone up north. 

 

Just as there was no way that I could do-it-all at 36 th Street with the in-
creased needs of many more people, neither could the apostles in Acts 6 
when the number of disciples and their needs increased. Selecting men to 
do this work, they said, “we will devote ourselves to prayer and to the min-
istry of the Word.” And though I can lend my experience to assist or advise 
our leaders and members in many ways, the work must be conducted by 
others while I minister in the Word.  That’s how each part of the body 
works together. 

 

A challenge we have is that we still think as a much larger church. Our 
numbers smaller, we don’t have the luxury of sitting back and expecting 
others to work. Instead, each unique part must perform its function. 



 
Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 

2/26—Hiram Rebholz birthday 
 
2/28—Wilda Milhoan birthday 
 
3/2   —Jim Shuman birthday  

 

Helen Sweeney 
Gina Carrico 
Karen Hoover 
John Triplett 
Jim Kelley 
Debbie Haney 
Sarah Baillargeon 
Merilyn Beck (Kim Shelene’s sister) 
Donna Brandyberry (Sabrina Simms mother) 
 

Our Long Term Care Residents:  
(full addresses on foyer bulletin board) 
Betty Armstrong– The Pines at Glenwood  Apt 124 
Edna Cain  The Willows  room 115 
Lola Hitzel  Rockland Ridge  room 301 
Eva Leonhart Worthington Care Center room 33A 
Peggy Smith - Altercare of Summit Acres 
                           Unit home B   room 15A 
Pat Williamson - Waterview Pointe  room 207 
                                     

Homebound:   Laura Menear, Betty Logan,  
Helen Sweeney, Phyllis Williamson,  and Fred and 
Martha Nulter  

Would you like to send a card? 

You may place cards in the basket by the Deacon’s desk & we 
will mail them out.  Extra cards are also there for your use.                                                    

Just wanted to say Thank 
You for your donations!  
You help us in so many 
ways, not only us, but those 
who are struggling.   Thank 

you once again and we hope that you have a 
blessed week.  (Donations from the pantry 
and clothes closet) 

                                       House to Home 

_____________________________________ 

I am grateful for all the get well cards I have 
been receiving from the church.    

                                          Thank you so much, 

                                           Margaret Kashorek 

_____________________________________ 

Thank  you to all that helped with the      
Widow’s Walk Valentine’s Luncheon, and  
especially the kids for a great job serving! 

Bible class teachers are 
needed on a monthly   
basis.   If you can help, 
please sign the sheet on 
the bulletin board in the 
foyer.   

We are starting back with our Barnabas 
Notes, and they have been placed in the 
card holders in the pews.  These cards are to 
help send           
encouraging 
words to another 
member or just a 
note to say hello. 

A Barnabas Note for You 

SYMPATHY 
We want to extend our  
deepest sympathy to the  
family of Pat Williamson 
whose funeral was held  this 
past Monday. 



***TODAY***   Teachers Meeting right after morning services for anybody interested at all  in 
the Children’s Bible Class programs or helping teach  (or even in the future) with classes.       
Pizza will be provided  

March 6 (Mon)—Leadership meeting 7PM in MPR 

March 9(Thurs)—Centennial Meeting 7PM in MPR 

March 11 (Sat)—Breakfast at Redwood in Belpre at 9AM 

                               CPR training in MPR at 1PM 

March 18 (Sat)—Widow’s Walk Top of the Mourning Game Day and Lunch.  Begins at 12PM.  
Bring finger food/snacks for lunch.   

No matter what language it’s in, if people obey what the Bible says, they become __ (Acts 
11:26)? 
 
A. Atheists 
B. Believers 
C. Christians 
D. Denominationalists 
 
Tell the correct answer to Hiram Rebholz for a prize (and wish him a happy birthday today)! 

Hey moms, dads, grandparents and KIDS!  There is a new activity packet for school-age or younger 
children in the foyer on the first Sunday of every month.  

We need these for handout bags for the homeless: 

Razors, baby wipes, shampoo, toothpaste, toothbrushes, deodorant, bars of 
soap, dollar store Neosporin and bandages  

You can drop items off in Room 2 or place in the service station bin in the foyer.  

Monday Night Merge— Feb 27 at Hopewell Congregation at 7PM.  This 
weeks topic is Stand When Others Kneel 

North End Youth Rally—March 11 from 9AM-4:30 PM.  Speakers are 
Ben Hayes and Travis Creasy (from CYC) and the topic is RECHARGE—
The Mental Health of the Church.  Registration forms for adults and kids are on the table in 
foyer and need turned in by February 28th or call 422-0489 with any questions  



Sunday, February 26, 2023 10:30 AM 
 

TODAY’S WORSHIP SERVICE 
 

Opening Song  
 

Song Leader: Jeff Shuman 
 

Welcome & Opening Prayer:  
 

Terry Garner 
 

Song After Prayer 
 

Song Before Communion 
 

Table Speaker: Kelly Gibbs 
 

Scripture Reading: Jeff Depuy 

Acts 6:1-4 
 

Speaker: Doug Kashorek 
 

“To the Ministry of the Word”  

Invitation Song 

 
Announcements & Closing Prayer: 

Joe Carrico 

PRAYERS for Our Military: 
 

Chris & Melanie DePuy, U.S. Air Force 
(son of  Jeff & Julie Depuy) 

 

Brad & Amber Gibbs, U.S. Navy  
(grandson of  Kelly & Genny Gibbs) 

 

THANK YOU  FOR YOUR SERVICE! 

  Privileged to Serve 

 3/5/2023 3/12/2023 

Song Leader J Houser C Doyle 

Welcome/Prayer T Butterfield J Shuman 

Table Speaker J Eckhart T Garner 

Read Scripture J Hall J DePuy 

Speaker D Kashorek D Kashorek 

Closing Prayer T Garner J Carrico 

 Evening Services 

Song Leader J Houser S Mason 

Welcome/Prayer D Mincks K Gibbs 

Read Scripture S Wigal R Kellar 

Speaker D Kashorek D Kashorek 

Communion M Hale J Lemley 

Closing Prayer T Garner J Carrico 

 Ushers  

Head  Usher J Carrico J Carrico 

Usher 1 M Butterfield M Butterfield 

Usher 2 R Craig R Craig 

Attendance & Contribution Week  of  2/19/2023 

Sunday AM Bible Study: 67 

Sunday AM Worship: 125 

Sunday PM Worship: 64 

Wednesday Bible Study: 70 

 Contribution: $4,100.85 

Weekly Goal: $4,250.00 

Direct deposit contributions can be made here:  
https://tithe.ly/give?c=1322070 

 
6:00 PM  Service 

 
 

Song Leader: Jeff Shuman 
 

Welcome Prayer:  Tim Kirl 
 

Scripture Reading: Jim Hall 

Romans 9:19-21 

 
Speaker:  Doug Kashorek 

“Have Thine Own Way, Lord” 
 

PM Communion 

John Garner 
 

Announcements / Closing Prayer:   
 

Joe Carrico 


